

173 Hicks Street Gosnells WA 6110 School Office: 9234 6350 Canteen: 9234 6373 Principal: MR SCOTT TAPPER

Deputy Principals: MRS MICHELLE MARSHALL,
MR MICHAEL EVERETT, MRS CARLY DOUGHTY

Program Coordinator (Autism):
MRS ALISON WADE



School: <a href="https://www.facebook.com/GosnellsPS">www.facebook.com/GosnellsPS</a>
P&C: <a href="https://www.facebook.com/gpspandcassociation">www.facebook.com/gpspandcassociation</a>



www.gosnellsps.wa.edu.au

# Newsletter

18

9 November 2022

# **Coming Events**

**Thursday 10 November** Assembly - Room 18

Friday 11 November Remembrance Day

Top 100 Amazing Race

**Thursday 17 November** Assembly - Room 9

Brownes Dairy Incursion Years 2 and 3

Friday 18 November

Museum & Art Gallery Excursion
Rooms 11, 16 and 22

**Friday 25 November**Student Leader Speeches

Monday 28 November AWCHWA Pre-Primary Incursion Room 16

Tuesday 29 November AWCHWA Pre-Primary Incursion Room 18

Wednesday 30 November AWCHWA Pre-Primary Incursion Room 19

> **Thursday 1 December** Assembly - Room 7

## UNIFORM SHOP

Online Orders: Quickcliq.com.au
Order before Thursday morning
and uniforms are delivered to
classrooms Thursday afternoon

CANTEEN
TERM 4 - WEEKS 5 TO 9
CANTEEN OPEN ON FRIDAYS ONLY

# **Dear Gosnells Primary School Community**

What a busy and productive few weeks it has been at GPS.

### **Inclusive Sports Carnival:**

Last Wednesday, 2 November we were joined by students from Wirrabirra, Bletchley Park and Harmony Primary Schools as we hosted our 2<sup>nd</sup> annual Inclusive Sports Carnival.





This event provided a unique opportunity for students from our Specialist Autism Program to compete in a fun filled without event the of a pressures typical sporting carnival.



A big congratulations to all participants and to our staff for making this event one to remember.

#### **School Board:**

Are you looking for an opportunity to shape GPS as we work together to create the school our community deserves? Are you able to commit to meeting one evening a term?

With the terms of a number of our current members expiring at the end of this year we will have vacancies for School Board parent and community members from the start of 2023.

# FROM THE PRINCIPAL (continued)

These important voluntary positions ensure that our parents and community members have an important voice in our school and work with a dedicated and likeminded group of other parents, staff and community members to support the future of the school.

If this is something of interest to you or you'd like to know more, simply email me via: <a href="mailto:scott.tapper@education.wa.edu.au">scott.tapper@education.wa.edu.au</a> or call 9234 6350. Nominations close on **Thursday**, **8 December 2022**.

#### Class Placements:

A reminder that planning for 2023 is very much underway with provisionally planned classes prepared. With these provisional classes in place we are now able to invite parent requests for class placements in 2023. Requests for class placements will only be considered if they are made in writing, based on the specific educational needs of your child, by **Friday, 25 November 2022.** Such requests can be made via email: <a href="mailto:gosnells.ps@education.wa.edu.au">gosnells.ps@education.wa.edu.au</a> or dropping a letter to the front office.

When considering a class placement request, please be mindful that our teachers may not be in the same class or year levels they are currently as some changes to this is always necessary. It is important to note the complexities involved in establishing classrooms and that parent requests are one of a number of pieces of information considered when arriving at class placement decisions. While we will do our very best to accommodate all requests, it may not be possible to please everybody. In order to assist parents in this process, the provisional class structure (this could change even before the start of 2023) we are working from is: 2 x Kindy, 2 x Pre-Primary, 1 x Pre-Primary/Year 1, 2 x Year 1, Year 1/2, Year 2, Year 2/3, 2 x Year 3, 2 x Year 4, 2 x Year 5, 2 x Year 6.

Have a great weekend.

Best wishes

**Mr Scott Tapper**Principal

# 2023 PERSONAL USE ITEMS, INFORMATION BOOK & CONTRIBUTIONS



The 2023 Voluntary Contributions and Charges sheet and the 2023 School Information Book were sent home with your child on Wednesday 9 November.

The **2023 Personal Use Items List** was sent home on **Wednesday 9 November** and is also available on the school's website. Further information is detailed below.

Personal Use Items Lists for 2023 were sent home with students on Wednesday 9 November and are also available on our website - https://gosnellsps.wa.edu.au/enrolment/personal-use-items/

Orders can be placed as follows:

Option 1: Online at www.campion.com.au by Friday 2 December 2022 using XF2M as your code - orders can still be placed past the 'return date' but may incur a late fee

Option 2: Visit Campion's retail stores in Willetton or Malaga



All the information is on the 2023 Personal Use Items Lists ORDERS WILL NOT BE ACCEPTED AT THE SCHOOL OFFICE

# **INCLUSIVE SPORTS CARNIVAL**















# **PRIDE CERTIFICATES**

### **BRONZE PRIDE CERTIFICATE - 75 POINTS**

Congratulations to the following students who achieved their Bronze Pride Award Certificate on 27 October 2022:

Azan, Jasmine, Rahkeem, William and Rhian

### **SILVER PRIDE CERTIFICATE - 150 POINTS**

Congratulations to the following students who achieved their **Silver Pride Award Certificate** on **27 October 2022**:

Shannon, Mubashir, Eiliyah, Faith, McWill, Vyakhyaa and Jack

Congratulations to the following students who achieved their Silver Pride Award Certificate on 4 November 2022:

Alliyah and Murthaza

#### **GOLD PRIDE CERTIFICATE - 250 POINTS**

Congratulations to the following students who achieved their Gold Pride Award Certificate on 27 October 2022:

Ali, Grace, Virat, Zara, Joshua, Jake, Muhammad, Louis, Anthony, Dev, Dylan, Etrat, Krysten, Lyla, Noah, Raeesah, Tamular, Dia, Hayden, Jaren, Johnothan, Eyoel and Turia

Congratulations to the following students who achieved their Gold Pride Award Certificate on 4 November 2022:

Cristal, Mahrosh, Tyrell-Jaims, Jessica, Ishita, Janaya-Jayne, Dexter, Braxton, Jayda and Samuel

## **PLATINUM PRIDE CERTIFICATE - 350 POINTS**

Congratulations to the following students who achieved their Platinum Pride Award Certificate on 27 October 2022:

Oliver, Gracie, Bella, Thomas, Francess, Markies, Rebecca and Chevy

## **PRIDE MEDALLION - 500 POINTS**

Congratulations to the first
2022 Pride Medallion
recipients who were presented with
their Medallions at the Assembly on
3 November 2022:

#### **Ekam and Diana**







# **HONOUR CERTIFICATES**

The following students received an Honour Certificate at our Assembly on 3 November 2022:

Hithen, Kaiden, Ngaromate, Skylah, Damindu, Madeline, Amber, Wyatt, Mason, Mubashir, Malamba, Krishav, Cristal, Aaron, Cain, Sreelekshmi, Penny, Lucy and Riri-O-Te-Moana



# PRIDE POINT RAFFLE



Congratulations to the following students whose names were drawn in the **Pride Point Raffle** on **3 November 2022**:

Thomas, Leen, Azan and Elina



# **COMMUNITY EVENT**



We're taking the **Fusion Food and Culture Festival** to a new level of excitement for 2022 celebrating the sights, sounds and tastes of our multicultural community over two magical nights at Mills Park, Beckenham.

Friday 11 and Saturday 12 November from 5pm to 9pm

A captivating combination of live performances across two stages, roving entertainment, a Global Village, thrilling carnival rides and sideshow attractions, youth and children's activities, delicious food from a wide range of countries and cultures, an interactive art installation and much more.

# **P&C NEWS**



#### **P&C WEEKLY CATCH UP**

From next Tuesday, 15 November, the P&C will be hosting a weekly catch up at the Child & Parent Centre from 2:00pm – 2:40pm. Drop in for a tea or coffee, meet with other parents, learn more about the P&C or just relax before school pick up. We look forward to seeing you there.

## CANTEEN RE-OPENING ON FRIDAYS - Online Orders: Quickcliq.com.au

The Canteen will reopen for Recess and Lunch this Friday and for the next four Fridays (Weeks 5-9). The menu will change slightly each week, with next week's specials to include pulled beef sliders (1 for \$3 or 2 for \$5) and waffles! **This Friday's (11 November) menu is**:

### RECESS ONLY ITEMS - can also be pre-paid via Quickcliq

Puffy dogs (sausage in pastry) - 50c Cheesy - \$1.00 Ham, Cheese & Pineapple Pizza Slice - \$1.00

## RECESS / LUNCH ITEMS - can also be pre-paid via Quickcliq

Lamington fingers - (2) \$1.00 Fruit muffin - \$1.00 Vegie Chips (various flavours) - \$1.50 Popcorn - 50c

### LUNCH ITEMS - Pre order at the canteen or Quickcliq

Chicken & Cheese Macaroni topped with Parmesan - \$5.00 American Hot Dog & Drink Special (juice or milk) - \$5.50 Vegetable Curry, Rice & Mini Naan Bread - \$5.00 Sausage Roll (large) - \$3.50 Tomato sauce - 50c

#### LUNCH ITEMS – from the canteen

Assorted Ice-creams and Ice-blocks - 50c to \$2.50 Slushie (half - \$1.00 / full - \$2.00) Juice Bombs (sparkling fruit juice) - \$2.50 Strawberry or Chocolate Milk - \$2.50 Juice Box (various flavours) - \$2.50

The next **P&C** meeting is on Monday, **28** November **2022** at **5:30pm** in the **school's Boardroom**. The P&C continues to seek your involvement in our activities which includes supporting the Year 6 Graduation celebrations, the Canteen, Uniform Shop and other fundraising activities. Please consider what you can do support the school community and its students as the end of the year approaches and as we look toward 2023. The P&C is capable of achieving wonderful things for the children but we can't do it without your help. Please get in touch with us at <u>gosnellsps.pandc@gmail.com</u> for more information.

Thank you.

Kerry Wilson - P&C President



